Cllr. Seamus McGrath Notice of Motion (1):

"This Committee requests that the National Roads Design Office and TII revisit the design proposals for the Carr's Hill Interchange as part of the M28 project and provide for the retention of the Mount Oval off ramp and Maryborough Hill on ramp. Also, that the Public Consultation period be extended and that Officials from the TII and National Roads Office attend a meeting of this Municipal District."

Response from National Roads Office:

The National Roads Design Office and TII are currently reviewing all feedback received to date and also feedback from the Public Briefing held on 9th November 2015. All feedback will be taken into consideration before proceeding the design any further. The public consultation period has been extended until 30th November 2015. Following the review of all feedback received up to 30th November, a public consultation report will be prepared which will be made available to elected members and the public once complete.

Cllr. Seamus McGrath Notice of Motion (2):

"To seek a written update on previous requests to provide a safe Crossing on Maryborough Hill at the location of the Broadale Bus stop."

Response from Madeleine Healy:

No funds available to upgrade this crossing point at this point in time.

Cllr. Seamus McGrath Notice of Motion (3):

"To ask the Public Lighting Section to consider a scheme on the R610 between Hop Island and Passage West in the Public Lighting Programme for 2016."

Response from the Public Lighting Section:

"The extent of the works needed is completely unreasonable in the context of what can be expected from a public lighting programme in 2016, if any.

The potential allocation to the Carrigaline MD, in 2016, could consider a few lights in this area as far as the speed limit on the Cork side of Passage West in the vicinity of the Spar shop."